H@L@FM Item No. 10.4.2

REGIONAL MUNICIPALITY

Councillor Request for Information

/ Included on Agenda O Added Item
(Submitted to Municipal Clerk’s Office (Submitted to Municipal Clerk’s Office
by Noon Thursday) by Noon Monday)

Date of Council Meeting: March 24, 2009

Subject: Municipal Water - Gordon R. Snow Recreation Centre

Request:

Please add the above item to the Council agenda of March 24, 2009

Reason:

I would like to request a staff report to address the following:

1) estimated cost and feasibility of bringing municipal water to the Gordon R. Snow Recreation
Centre from two potential locations: a) Ingram Dr., in Fall River Village, or b) from where Fall
River Road ends at Windsor Junction.

2) funding options available including private/public partnerships with P3 school (Lockview
High School) and the proposed seniors’ centre and the Province of Nova Scotia (two provincial
schools), and HRM (Gordon R. Snow Recreation Centre) and the federal government for
matching infrastructure funding.

1 would like this response as:

Email to Mayor, Council and Municipal Clerk’s Office
Memo to Mayor, Council and Municipal Clerk’s Office
Information Report to O Community Council O Regional Council
Recommendation Report to [0 Community Council ~ / Regional Council

NOGOoad

Councillor Barry Dalrymple District 2




